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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING WORKING GROUP MEETING HELD ON 23RD JANUARY 2019
Chairman: 
Cllr R Harper

Cllrs: 

Cllr S Heeley; Cllr L Hutchinson; Cllr K Sutherland; Cllr R Holland; Cllr D Ashley;

Clerk:

Mrs M Joyce

Cllr R Harper opened the Meeting at 7:30pm.  Cllr R Gittins attended the Meeting.

Cllr Sutherland gave a report from the Site Allocations Presentation given by Shropshire Council which he had attended on 6th January 2019.  The presentation gave details of how Shropshire Council envisages fulfilling its housing quota and details of where the development focus will be in the Market Drayton Place Plan area for the purposes of the Local Plan Review which will run until 2036.  The housing allocation specified for Hinstock is 49, to be made up of one development site of 35, the remainder to come from infill, single plot exception sites, conversions etc.  Councillors noted that this was the figure which they had discussed and agreed to  at the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 6th January, having taken account of Hinstock’s status in the Local Plan as a ‘community hub’ (having a score within  Shropshire Council ‘s hierarchy of settlements assessment  of 51 based on local facilities and amenities).   Councillors completed the Local Plan Review consultation questionnaire for the Market Drayton area.  
Councillors considered the Place Plan for Hinstock, considering School places provision and the requirement for some additional outside space.  The refurbishment of the Jubilee Room is still considered to be a priority.  Councillors discussed how the refurbishment could be funded.  They agreed that Neighbourhood Fund money could be used but considered it to be essential to consult parishioners for their views.  It was agreed that this would be included on February’s agenda for further discussion.  A scope of works for the Jubilee Room will be required , plans would need to be drawn up and the public consulted.

Cllr Gittins gave an update on the planned works to the A529.  Further meetings are to be held.  He will be asking representatives to attend the March meeting to brief and consult the Councillors for their views.  The speed limits are to be reviewed.

There being no further business to consider the Chairman closed the Meeting at 8:35pm.

